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FINAL –11/14/2013
REGULAR SCHOOL BOARD MINUTES
For October 24, 2013
	Introduction

and

Roll Call
	1.  The Gadsden School Board convened in regular session at 5:04 p.m.  Vice President Jennifer Viramontes presided at the meeting held at the Gadsden Administrative Complex Board Room.
     Members present:  Craig Ford, Gloria Irigoyen, Maria Saenz and Jennifer Viramontes.
     Members absent:  Daniel Castillo 

	Pledge &

Mission Statement
	2.  The Pledge of Allegiance and the Pledge to the New Mexico flag were recited. The Mission Statement was read by Board member Craig Ford.   

	Superintendent's

Report
	3.  Programs, Reports, and Correspondence:

 A.  Superintendent’s Report  
       Superintendent Yturralde announced the recognition received from the Public Schools Facility Authority and Cooperative Educational Services.  Mr. Guadalupe Ontiveros received the Ben Lujan Maintenance Award.  The District’s maintenance department received runner up recognition also. The District received the Bronze award for having over one million dollars in services with CES.
       Superintendent Yturralde announced that October is principal’s appreciation month and recognized the principals and thanked them for their dedication and service to our students and schools.   

	Board President
	B.  President:  Absent  

	Board Member’s  Reports
	C.  Board Members:   
Vice-President Viramontes thanked the principals for all that they do for our students and our schools.  She congratulated the maintenance department and thanked them for what they do to maintain our schools.  Mrs. Viramontes welcomed student representative Tommy Cano.  She wished all of the fall sports good luck.  Mrs. Viramontes said she was excited and thanked Gadsden High School, Mr. Villa and Mr. Yturralde for making it possible for the band to perform at her swearing in ceremony.  
Board Member Ford thanked all of the maintenance employees on the good job they do on the upkeep of our schools. 
Board Member Saenz congratulated the maintenance department on a job well done. She said she had attended the Trenches meeting where she noted that the teachers were happy.  
Secretary Irigoyen said she too would like to congratulate the maintenance department on a job well done and thanked the principals on the hard job they do on a daily basis.  

	  Student Representative
	D.  Student Representative – Tommy Cano, a Gadsden High School sophomore, announced that the boys’ soccer team was playing against Las Cruces High School for the district 3-5A title. He announced that GHS had played in their 85th homecoming game beating Oñate. Mr. Cano said that winter sports schedules were out and he was looking forward to playing basketball. He announced that the GHS Steel Drum Band was proud to be traveling to perform at the NMSBA reception when Board Vice-President Jennifer Viramontes is sworn in as State President. 

	Personnel 
Report
	E. The personnel report is included for the Board’s information with no action required.                                      

	Approval 
of the Agenda
	4.  Ms. Irigoyen made a motion to approve the agenda without modifications.  Superintendent Yturralde recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried.

	School Board 
Minutes
	5.  Ms. Saenz made a motion to approve the minutes for the October 10, 2013 board meeting.  Superintendent Yturralde recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried.

	Consent 
Agenda
	6.  Mr. Ford made a motion to approve the consent agenda as presented.  Superintendent Yturralde recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried.  

	Open Forum
	7.  Open Forum:  None 

	Action 
	8.  Action Items:  

	Early College High School 
	A. Ms. Saenz made the motion to approve the Early College High School program to become the fourth high school in the District.    Superintendent Yturralde recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried unanimously.

	Facility Master Plan Annual Update
	B. Mr. Ford made the motion to approve the Facility Master Plan Update.  Superintendent Yturralde recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried unanimously.

	Resolution of General Concern
	C. Mr. Ford made the motion to approve the recommended Resolution of General Concern with the addition of the following paragraph at the end of the resolution, “BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED that should the 2014 Legislature not provide sufficient funding for public education, the Board of Education shall consider supporting litigation efforts and work with other school boards, educational groups, civil rights entities, community leaders, and business organizations to push for funding sufficiency, and if necessary, to bring suit to force such changes for New Mexico’s students.” Superintendent Yturralde recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried unanimously.

	Discussion 
	9.  Discussion Items:   

	Resolution and Proclamation of Special Bond Election 
	A. Steve Suggs, CFO, presented information on the upcoming Special Bond Election.  He explained that information updated on the Facilities Master Plan would be used on the flyer for the Special Bond Election on February 4, 2014.  The Resolution and Proclamation for the Special Bond Election will be presented for approval at the November 14, 2013 board meeting

	Closed Session 
	10.  Closed Session:

       Mr. Ford made the motion to go into Closed Session pursuant to 10-15-1, H-2, NMSA 1978 for Superintendent's and Associate Superintendent’s report on recent personnel actions and issues such as:  employees on administrative leave with pay, employee grievances, and employee issues.  Superintendent Yturralde recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried unanimously.  The Board went into Closed Session at 6:05 p.m.

	Reconvene
	11.  Ms. Irigoyen made a motion to reconvene in open session.  No action was taken.  Superintendent Yturralde recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried unanimously. The Board reconvened in Open Session at 7:17 p.m.  

	Adjourn 
	12.  Mr. Ford made a motion to adjourn the meeting.  Superintendent Yturralde recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried unanimously.  The meeting adjourned at 7:18 p.m.                      


SUBMITTED BY:



        APPROVED BY:                                             
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        ______________________________________
Gloria Irigoyen, School Board Secretary
        Daniel Castillo, School Board President
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